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 Acorns    Sarah 
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 Oak  Monroe 

    

BROADWAY BUGLE 
 

Friday 6th May 2022 
 

Tel: 01386 852485   Email: office@broadway.worcs.sch.uk 

Message from Mr Poultney: 

As Jubilee gets closer, preparations are underway for the 
celebrations. Five Year 5 children were lucky enough to visit 
some of Broadway’s older residents. They interviewed them 
on their experiences of the Queen’s Coronation 70 years 
ago. The footage will be shown on a large screen during the 
Jubilee celebrations at the start of June so please be on the 
look out.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

I will be on residential next week with the Year 4 and 5 
children. If you need to speak with school then please con-
tact Mrs Fielder or Ms Dudfield who will be only too happy 
to assist. I will be back on Thursday afternoon. Just a re-
minder that I am on the front of school four days a week at 
8.40 am should you want a quick chat.  

A reminder that this is an important month for our Year 2s 
who will take part in their assessments. Please do your best 
to support your child at home with reading and homework. 
If you have any questions then please contact Miss Poole.  

Enjoy your weekend.  

Respect Awards 

 Acorns Iris 

 Maple Lily 

 Willow Calum 

 Oak     Year 5 

    

House Points 

Lygon   944 Russell  945 

Morris 954 Eadburgha  947 

Attendance this week 

Acorns 95% 

Maple  97.2% 

Willow 99% 

Oak  100% 

 

Letters sent home this week: 

• Table Tennis Club for Key Stage 2 

• Residential Letter for Years 4 & 5 

• Class 3 letter ref staffing next week 

• Jubilee Preparation letter  

• Win the chance to be Broadway's King/
Queen—flyer attached  

• Release your Inner Milliner  - flyer attached  



Oak 

In Year 5 Gymnastics, pupils have been learning sym-
metrical balances and working together to form a se-
quence. English, Topic and Computing were cross-linked 
this week, to pull all the information we know 
about the Mayans into a booklet. All pupils worked effi-
ciently and effectively with their talking partners re-
searching and exploring a variety of sources to gather 
the information required. 

Acorns 

This week, Reception children have continued our 
numbers to 20 and beyond. We have begun to write 
our own poem to 'Row, row, row your boat' and prac-
tised joining in with this on the glockenspiels. We have 
continued to learn about online safety and identifying 
different technologies that can be used to communi-
cate.  

Maple 

This week, we had an exciting visitor! Rikki, who is a pastry 
chef, came in to show us how to make a Victoria Sponge cake 
as part of our Design and Technology food tech project. We 
watched and listened really carefully as Rikki explained her job, 
the training she did and the different things she makes for the 
restaurant she works in. The children asked thoughtful ques-
tions and finally got to try some of the cake! Yummy! Now we 
are planning our own shortbread biscuits for our topic celebra-
tion next week. 
 
We also finished our Science and PE unit with a fun session 
doing exercises and seeing which part of our bodies we used 
and how it made us feel. 

Willow 

This week, we have been focussing on building our 
Egyptian shadufs in DT. Over the past few weeks, we 
have been evaluating materials and exploring design 
ideas before we built our own this week. We used 
hacksaws and glue guns to join materials together 
that we had carefully selected and measured. We 
then tested our final products and suggested improve-
ments for next time. In our Maths work, we revisited 
our addition and subtraction skills by adding and sub-
tracting different masses.  



Jubilee Party Planning Meeting 

Thank you to all those who attended the Jubilee Party planning meeting.  We 
are now on track to make sure the children enjoy a fun packed, Royal celebra-
tion.  Normal school lunches will be cancelled for this day and lunch will be 
provided for everyone.   

The party is taking place on Thursday 26th May from 12.30 pm and ALL chil-
dren are invited to come dressed in a red, white and blue theme.  Parents are 
invited to come in for 2.30 pm via the gates to watch the children receive their Jubilee gift and join us in 
singing the National Anthem.   

Thank you again to Nisa for providing some of the funds to make this possible.   

Table Tennis Club 

Letters were sent out yesterday regarding our new Table Tennis club for Key Stage 2 starting on Tues-
day 17th May from 3.15 pm—4.15 pm for 6 weeks.  Spaces are limited to only 12 children, so if your 
child would like to take part, please make sure you send the reply slip in by Tuesday 10th May.   

Family Lunches 

We are pleased to announce that we are reintroducing Family Lunches after the half term break.  This is 
the first time we have been able to offer these since February 2020 and look forward to welcoming you, 
once more.  This is an opportunity for ONE family member per child, to come along and share lunch 
with their child in their classroom on the following days: 

Wednesday 8th June Class 2 

Thursday 9th June  Class 3 

Tuesday 14th June Class 4 

Thursday 16th June  Class 1 

Under our Safeguarding Policy, we ask that you DO NOT bring mobile phones into the school.  Mrs 
Dudfield has drawn up an agreement which will need to be signed prior to entering the school. Class 1 & 
2 lunches begin at midday and Class 3 & 4 at 12.10 pm.   

Sports Day 2022 

We will be holding our annual Sports Day on Wednesday 22nd June and we are hoping to be able to 
invite parents in to spectate in the afternoon, as per life before Covid!  Further details to follow.  

Transition Day 

On Wednesday 29th June all of Year 5 children will be going to their chosen middle school for the day.  
Full details, including timings will be issued nearer the time.  Please note it is parents responsibility to 
transport their child to and from the middle school on this day.  

All children in school on this day will spend the day in the class they will be in, in September with their 
new teacher.   

 

 



School Transport 

If your child is going to Bredon Hill Academy this September, please make sure you have applied for a 
school bus pass via the Worcestershire County Council website.  If you submit your application after their 
deadline, they cannot guarantee a space on the bus for a September start.   

 

Next week:     NO MUSIC LESSONS THIS WEEK 

Monday 9th May     Year 4 & 5 children leave for Bell Heath Boundless Outdoor Centre 

      Maths booster for selected Class 2 children (extra session) 

Tuesday 10th May    Outdoor learning session in Class One PM  

Wednesday 11th May    Maths booster session for selected Class 2 children  

Thursday 12th May 

Friday 13th May    Fun Art Group 1—session 3 at 3.15 pm 

      NO Team Games this week  


